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Penn Lake Rod and Gun Club

August 21, 2010

The meeting of the Penn Lake Rod and Gun Club was held at the Community House at 9:30 on August 21, 2010. The meeting was called to order by Paul Rogan, Jr.  The secretary/treasurer, Robert Scott, Sr., reported current treasure balance of $1451.34

In the meeting a discussion was held on:

1. Approximately 14 members in attendance.  New association member was enrolled who wanted to join R&G.

2. Suggestion for fund raising for next year.  One suggestion was a raffle.  The amount of money needed was also discussed.

3. Insurance was reviewed and motion made by Bruce Russell and seconded by a Robert Scott, Jr. to pay the insurance.

4. Fishing Derby was reviewed and 12 children participated.  Modifications to the program for next year were discussed.

5. Follow up posting needs to be completed before October 2.  Sept 18 will by our next meeting after which we will do the posting.  The date of Sept 25 will be used for a rain date.

6. Discussion followed a report from Schultz about additional stocking.  He strongly recommends that we DO NOT stock any more fish in the lake as we will over stock the lake and cause the fish to have their growth stunted.  Avid fishermen here at the lake, agree with him saying the there are some real trophy fish in the lake and we should wait and see before any further stocking.  Schultz believes Penn Lake is, currently, one of the best fishing lakes in Pennsylvania.  Schultz also warned against bring fish from other streams and lakes and putting them in the lake.  Not only is it legal, but it can throw the scientific balance of fish in the lake by adding different species of fish to the lake.

7. Badges are now available.  See Robert Scott, Sr. $10.00 for P. L. Association Members and $20.00 for Guest Badges.

8. No patrolman this year, call White Haven Police if help is needed.

9. Big Buck Contest will be run again this year by Robert Scott, Jr. see him to register.

10. possible scheduling A possible BB gun safety and target competition for the kids was discussed for next summer. 
11. A covered dish was suggested for the Sunday night before the first day of buck season.  This was not meant as a fund raiser but mainly a social event

12. Discussion around possibility of stocking Grass carp.  Though they can’t re-produce, they reputedly feed on bladderwort.  Path McElHenny will research.

Motion to adjourn by Bruce Russell
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